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Dear Colleague 
Transfer Arrangements for the LGPS
As I indicated in my letter of 5 December the intention is to move toward a consistent approach to assessing and paying transfers, irrespective of where a member moves to. I also mentioned that discussion had taken place at the technical group meeting on 3 December, and these have moved on by means of email exchanges.

I am therefore writing – again – to advise that for the rest of this financial year, up to 31 March 2009, all pension funds in England and Wales should continue to use the guidance from GAD contained in their note of 2 May 2008 where a member is moving from one LGPS fund to another in England and Wales. This will now provide sufficient time for individual funds to advise members who have moved or considering a move and the timing of the decision they must make. It must be stressed that the timing of an individual’s decision does not affect their own rights, but rather will determine the calculation method to be adopted.
On and after 1 April 2009 – twelve months after the introduction of the new scheme – it is hoped that other issues relating to scheme’s normal retirement age of 65 and the disapplication of the critical retirement age can also be simplified.

Further advice aimed at producing a consistent approach to transfers across all funds is, I understand, now available in LGPC Bulletin 53. 

Yours sincerely

Brian Town 
Communities and Local Government 
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